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“Milkie Mike”
Gone but not forgotten

In the words of the song, you never know what you’ve
got till it’s gone, and the shock of Mike’s sudden

passing has stunned many, prompting the tributes on
pages 16-17
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Two of Burton’s recent visitors - sitting on the steps of the Market Cross -
waiting for a bus perhaps?!     Photo by George Isherwood

BURTON BERTIE
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Readers’

LETTERS
Dear BN,

Thanks!

On Monday 28 December I was taken ill at home.
Janice decided,  after I'd passed out twice and following
'phone calls to Baycall, that I'd be better off in hospital,
so an ambulance was called.

You may remember that it was a bitterly cold night with
frozen snow and ice on the roads and pavements.

Nevertheless Burton and Holme First Responders were
at our house in under 4 minutes followed not long after
by an ambulance.

Following first-aid I was taken to Royal Lancaster
Infirmary Accident and Emergency, the ambulance
having great difficulty getting off St James's Drive due
to the conditions.

On duty at A&E were 2 angels from the village: Sarah
Hunter and Anne Taylor, who gave me a bit extra
attention, many thanks for that, ladies.

Despite adverse publicity about the NHS, and on a busy
night at A&E, I  was dealt with promptly and efficiently.
When it was decided that I  was well enough to go home
I was discharged after midnight.  Many thanks to our
brave neighbours, Val and Ray Atkinson for turning out
in adverse conditions  to take Janice and me home.

Janice and I would like to thank Gill and Akis for their
concern and understanding when Janice didn't turn in
for work next day, also our daughter Lucy, her fiancee
David and Colin Brown for their support and all of our
neighbours for their concern and well wishes. The upshot
of it all is, I wasn't seriously ill, it was just a violent tummy
virus, very worrying at the time but I bounced back to
full health within a few days.

Charlie Ashbrook,
34 St James's Drive, Burton

Dear BN,
Thank you

Having received 30+ Get Well cards, numerous phone
calls and visits Kath and I would like to thank you all for
your good wishes.

We would also like to thank Burton First Responders
who, were called out on 2 occasions, because of my
"dickie ticker".

Having had triple bypass surgery at Blackpool Vic
Hospital, I am well on my way to recovery.

Once again thank you all for your support and wish you
all a happy new year.

Kath & Bob Kirkman, Burton

Dear BN,

Thank you - Charlie & Jackie Nicholson

A huge thank you to all our friends, neighbours and
villagers for their support and kind words on the sudden
death of my dear Dad and Mum. All of the cards, flowers
and donations we received were overwhelming.

To all our close family friends, thank you for making us
your "second family", it's very special to know we have
you there for support at this very difficult time and for
the future.

And a very big and special thank you to Carl, Nicola,
Charlotte, Luke and Daniel for being there throughout
everything. It means the world to us to know we have
you and can turn to you all for anything.

We would do anything to have Dad and Mum back with
us, but we are trying to be strong. Once again a big
thank you.

Rebecca, Justin and Ryan Ludlam (nee Nicholson)



3

Please would readers note that  letters must include a valid name &
address. This can be with-held from publication on request. We will not
publish any anonymous letters, or material which, in the opinion of the
Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or defamatory nature. BN reserves
the right to edit letters & articles in the interests of magazine space.

Dobson
I would like to thank friends and neighbours for all cards
and flowers received during and after my operation.
Peggy Dobson

Children's Society
Many thanks to all who have Children's Society boxes.
The total collected last year was £331.09.
Thelma

Burton Pre-School
Thank you to everyone who supported the Halloween
party and the New to You sale and a special thank you
to Gill and Akis for their extra support.

For more information please phone
07759 245984

We take children from the age of  2 years including children who
are entitled to the Education Grant (over 3 years)

Fully qualified staff.  Social Services registered.
Members of the Pre-School Learning Alliance.

OFSTED recommended.
Registered charity 517138

Bur ton Pr e-Sc hool
Burton Memorial Hall

Chair: Nicola Little
Pre-School Managers: Ruth Rhodes and Nicola Braithwaite

Opening times
 Mon   09.10am - 11.40am Under 3s / Over 3s
 Mon   11.40am - 3pm Over 3s

 Tues  09.10am - 11.40am Under 3s / Over 3s
 Weds 09.10am - 11.40am Under 3s / Over 3s
 Thurs 09.10am - 11.40am Under 3s / Over 3s
 Fri     09.10am - 11.40am Under 3s / Over 3s
 Fri     11.40am - 3pm Over 3s

Birthday - Williamson

Very many happy returns Susan on your special big
SIX OH!  Have a good one.  All our love,

Barb and Jack xx

60!

“Quality photographs preserve your memories forever”

Lynn Robinson ARPSLynn Robinson ARPSLynn Robinson ARPSLynn Robinson ARPSLynn Robinson ARPS
PhotographyPhotographyPhotographyPhotographyPhotography

Informal, Contemporary, Reportage
Traditional Wedding Photography

Portraits, Family Celebrations and Events

www.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.ukwww.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.ukwww.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.ukwww.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.ukwww.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.uk

01524 782279 or 07717 48164701524 782279 or 07717 48164701524 782279 or 07717 48164701524 782279 or 07717 48164701524 782279 or 07717 481647

3, Fern Terrace, Main Street, Burton, LA6 1LW

info@lynnrobinson.co.ukinfo@lynnrobinson.co.ukinfo@lynnrobinson.co.ukinfo@lynnrobinson.co.ukinfo@lynnrobinson.co.uk

Aches and pains from everyday life or after
accidents or operations, sports or exercise

injuries can affect your lifestyle

Situated at Pure Leisure,
Lakeland Leisure Village, and Borwick

can help you to return to a
full and active lifestyle

Call Diane on 07947 727 533 for
advice or to book an appointment

E-mail  bts@yobunny.co.uk

Burton Tech Support

Call Barry on 01524 781306

For all your computer needs

* upgrades * r epairs
* training * security
* networking * virus r emoval
* internet (including br oadband)
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Outdoors
Outdoors it was so white from December 20
to December 27 that perhaps I should be

leaving this page blank to celebrate the beauty of  it all.
As though to nail me after my nasty remarks last year
about the unreality of Christmas cards, this year we
woke on the 20th to that steady pouring of feathers out
of a low leaden sky. By early afternoon, when it stopped,
at least four inches had iced every ledge and twig, every
fencepost, sill, and flowerpot. A blind person would have
known what had happened by the muffled sound of the
traffic.

A week's frost, down to minus 5 on Christmas Day night
according to our thermometer, kept the snow crisp -
perfect for sledging, building, and following animal
tracks: deer-slots on the forest track to Greyrocks next
to the splay-toed prints of pheasants. I have never seen
so many snowmen in Burton - or should I say
snowpersons? - also snowballs four feet across and neat
chains of  footprints showing exactly where a dog or a
cat had been, or the postie, or the milkman, Milkie Mike,
mourned and remembered by us all.

Now (on the second-last day of 2009) some relics are
still standing about, like remnants of a people who have
been and gone.  A tapering snowman in a field beside
the A6 opposite Dallam. A massive snowball or two at
the foot of the sledging field above Morewood. Green
double lines on slopes where sledge runners had already
bitten through to the grass, How long have people been
going in for these kinds of wintry play? We'll never know.

You might think that Neanderthals would have been too
occupied in surviving. And presumably their children
were as playful as our own. By the time of my boyhood
the style was well set: a dumpy, shapeless body; two
stubby arms, one of them holding a stick; a carrot nose;
two coals or cinders for eyes; some sort of shabby old
hat or bonnet. A nice variation this year was a cycling
helmet on one of the two snow-beings which were
leaning at a tipsy angle on the steps of the market cross.

If you think about it, snowmen are a kind of land art (the
sort of art I most care about) - that is, interesting and/or
beautiful things made from materials found on the spot.
Famously, Andy Goldsworthy makes them from icicles,
or field boulders, or sycamore leaves pinned with thorns.
We can make them ourselves from broken stones on
limestone reefs, or ice discs out of frozen birdbaths. The
sturdy figures of snowmen this year have been reminding
me of the effigies which Inuit people used to build with
stones, and perhaps still do. They are squat, two-legged,
with broad torsoes and rudimentary heads. They place
them at the mouths of gullies to frighten the caribou into
neighbouring gullies where the hunters can spear and
butcher them. The only one I ever saw had been built in
front of the craft shop in Churchill on Hudson's Bay.
Now we make such things purely for pleasure and the
snow effigies stand like totems still celebrating winter
even when they are the last white things left on grass
that has come through green again.

P.S. On January 4 we went to bed on a coldish cloudy
night and woke to see that four to five inches of snow
had silently whitened the world again. Since then it has
frozen night after night and the snow has been a fixture.

MICHAEL PLATT
PLUMBING and HEATING Ltd

DAY TIME  07850 472780
NIGHT TIME 01524 782390

WEB SITE    www.mplattplumbing.co.uk

CORGI  No

36856

BATHROOMS  SUPPLIED  AND  FITTED

RENEWABLE  ENERGY  PRODUCTS

SOLAR  PANEL

NEW  H.E.  BOILER  FITTED

AIR  SOURCE  HEAT  PUMPS

DIGITDIGITDIGITDIGITDIGITAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIAL
AND S S S S SAAAAATELLITE TELLITE TELLITE TELLITE TELLITE FROM

NBCNBCNBCNBCNBC-SK-SK-SK-SK-SKYNETYNETYNETYNETYNET
tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499
or  015395 62561or  015395 62561or  015395 62561or  015395 62561or  015395 62561

LOCLOCLOCLOCLOCALALALALAL- PROFES- PROFES- PROFES- PROFES- PROFESSIONALSIONALSIONALSIONALSIONAL- RELIABLE- RELIABLE- RELIABLE- RELIABLE- RELIABLE
GET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITAL !AL !AL !AL !AL !
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David Craig

No totem-figures have been built this time, perhaps
because school has gone back and adults are less
creative than children.

P.P.S. January 12 and a typically nasty thaw drizzle has
set in. The streets are clear and the snow has shrunk to
a white lining along the field dykes.

The Royal Hotel

As most of you will be aware, the Royal Hotel has now
been sold. This is just a brief statement outlining a few
aspects of the sale to clear up some of the rumours that
we are aware are now circulating.

Several months ago a group of local residents including
myself got together to discuss the possibility of purchasing
the Royal Hotel, the surrounding land & buildings
including the MUGA area, bowling green and field
currently leased by the Recreation Trust from Punch
Taverns. In November agreement was reached and the
purchase was concluded in mid-January.  All four
partners live in the village and have all done so for a
number of years.

We plan to explore every avenue for the site with a view
that any development will be sympathetic to our village.
We all felt from the outset that if a party from outside
the village got hold of the site they probably would not
care at all how the site was managed and developed
and we did not want to let that happen. We cannot at
this stage give you any indication as to the nature or
scale of any proposed development of the site as no
plans have been drawn up, agreed or finalised by the
partnership to put forward into a planning application.
What I can say is that  we have no plans or desire to
obtain planning permission to build houses on the field
above the MUGA now or in the future (as has been
rumoured.)

We do, however, plan to sit down and talk to the
Recreation Trust with a view to securing the land and
buildings that they currently lease, on a more permanent

and secure basis for the village, but as no talks have as
yet taken place I can not comment further.

Another question last month related to the car park and
I can say that any development will obviously need use
of the car park but if  possible we will try to accommodate
some residential parking within the plans.

You now know as much as I do at this stage and any
future developments we will keep you informed in due
course.

Ian Hunt,
For and on behalf of The Burton Royal Partnership.

HOLME BUILDING
SER VICES L TD

1, Oxlands, Holme, Lancs, LA6 1RG
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All aspects of building work undertaken
No job too small, so call

Tel:- 01524 782472
Mobile:- 07977 093070

ADVERTISE IN BURTON NEWS

Is your group or society organising an
event or activity in Burton?

If so, tell us about it, and we’ll advertise
it for you for free!

See page 25 for how to contact us
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South Lakeland District & Cumbria County
Councillor R.K. Bingham

The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,
Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH

Tel:   015395 63694
e-mail: roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Roger Reports...
A belated HAPPY NEW YEAR. The last months of the
old year and the first of the new year have been
dominated by the weather.  Firstly re 'the snow' which
having arrived on the 20 December gave us by the 7
January the longest continuous spell of lying snow in
south Westmorland and nationally the most severe
weather since 1979. By then Cumbria's grit supplies
which, at 23,000 tonnes were more than enough for an
average use of 15,000 tonnes, had nearly run out.
Regrettably, the Salt Union Company had been ordered
to supply only, the many, authorities which had run out.
But it seemed hard that because we'd been provident
that we should be penalised, especially as we are the
most sparsely populated and have more road miles per
head of population than any other county.

From day one, when I got my first complaint when the
snow was still falling, I was in at least daily contact with
County Highways about Burton. The A6070 was gritted
immediately and, I am informed, on every subsequent
day as it is a Priority 2 route as is the Dalton Lane to
Kirkby Lonsdale road. These like the Priority 1 routes,
which include the A65 and the A6, should be treated
within five hours of snowfall. Our Priority 3 routes are
Vicarage Lane through to Dalton, Tarn Lane to the A6,
and Tan Pits Lane through to the A6 - are done as 'soon

as possible'. But, when some Priority 3 routes were
done the grit was applied to hard packed show or was
soon covered by new snow. I particularly mentioned our
salt boxes which were quickly emptied and as the county
has '9,500 salt heaps and grit bins' they were only slowly
replenished, although I rang in about e.g. the Morewood
box from day two. When people realised that our
parishes were less badly affected than most other
places, complaints (as distinct from information) died
down and I only received one nasty letter. Along with
every other councillor I am seeking a complete review
of the snow operation and will press for quicker
replenishing of grit bins and responses to Priority 3
routes, especially Vicarage Lane. After the ice problems
in December 2008 a further £1.5m was allocated for
winter maintenance. Please let me know if this figure
should be raised?

On roads it is generally agreed that the resurfacing of
the A6070 at Clawthorpe was a 'good job'. But I was
astonished, when a vociferous complainer said that the
work hadn't been needed! On roads don't forget the
Highways Hotline 0845 609 6609. If you suspect
someone is Drink Driving or is planning to do so, then
call police on 0845 00 247. For non-emergencies ring
0845 33 00 247.

Cumbria's floods occurred on the day of the Burton
News deadline in November so this is my first mention
of them. As Chairman of the County Council I was
privileged to be taken to see the rescue operations and
later to meet at least a score of ministers and shadow
ministers and the chief VIP -the Prince of Wales. Like
his grandmother, Prince Charles stayed twice as long
as expected and talked to everyone. He was in tears

McMINN CONSULTANCY SERVICE(N.W.)Ltd

Architectural & Building Surveying Services
Planning Supervisors. Land Surveying

Farm & Barn Regeneration

Tel 01524 781081 Mobile 07729 845147

PLANNING/BUILDING REGULA TION APPROVALS
FOR NEW HOUSES, COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES
EXTENSIONS, ALTERATIONS & REFURBISHMENT

STUART McMINN  BSc  HND  ABEng

AIR & SEA PORTS / HOSPITAL VISITS
SHOPPING TRIPS & PUB RUNS

For a reliable service, please phone

MICK BARKER
01524 782842  /  0781 4967103
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Roger

after meeting the very dignified family of P.C. Barker
who was drowned at Workington. Almost every charity,
which collectively we all support, was heavily involved,
including Churches Together (who provided soup),
Mountain Rescue, Lifeboats, Reserves Forces and
Cadets. Inevitably the brunt was borne by the Police
and Fire and Rescue Services. Less obvious services
like the County Archives - which dried out doctor's
records - and the Library Service whose vans were
instantly used as Post Offices and banks also played a
full part. So too did Alf. He is the Drug Dog who had to
sniff out all the drugs swept everywhere when
Cockermouth's two rivers rushed through the chemists,
vets, dentists and doctors. Mutual aid came from other
authorities including a 30 strong team from Merseyside
whose leader told me they'd brought their helicopter on
a lorry because someone had nicked the petrol in
Toxteth!   The Community Foundation Flood Appeal
has reached £1.6.m with £230,000 distributed. Next
month there's the Council's budgets but we may also
have the snowdrops and not the snow! Best wishes,

The Honey T ree Chinese Rest aurant
293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe

Open 7 days a week for lunch
and evening meals

Modern authentic Chinese cuisine
cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredient s

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
DELICIOUS DIM SUM MENU

Tel: (01524) 423860 or 420944

CHIROPODIST
HOME VISITS

Ian McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781383

W.I. NEWS

We had 12 members and 4 visitors at our
January meeting. Our speakers were Kirsty
and Stuart Wickes who gave a very

interesting illustrated talk on their family pilgrimage in
Spain, by bicycle.

Our February meeting is on Thursday 11 February at
Burton Memorial Hall at 7.30pm. Our speaker will be
Jenny Johns who is demonstrating the making of Rag
Rugs. She has promised some hands on experience.
As always, visitors are most welcome. The competition
is “A Paper Weight”, hostesses are Susan Williamson
and Betty Scott.

Bo ys’  Brig ade
1 st  Bur ton Compan y

Due to snow, our fixtures for the second round of the
BB National Table Tennis Competition were delayed,
but congratulations to Frederick Anson, George
Pickering and Matthew Holden who on Saturday 16
January, went to play 12th Liverpool and won their match
9-0.  They are now through to the third round which will
be at Burton, when we welcome a Company from south
east Essex on a date to be fixed.  Thanks to Graeme
Wheelhouse for taking the boys and managing the team.

Our 'A' Team (Peter and Stephen Baxendale and
Matthew Holden) will be playing away at 2nd Consett in
the north east on Saturday 30 January. Thanks to
Barbara Holden for offering to take the boys for this
second round match.

D J Mills

Please make sure the
birds have food & water
through the winter months

REMINDER...
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Going Green  -  Feb ‘10
Born in a barn

The Carbon Mother-in-law comes to stay. For ten days.
The pavement is covered in ice and she arrives wearing
a pair of stiletto shoes, tottering around like a celebrity
skater. She walks in, greets the children and firmly shuts
the door. The house is warm as we know she likes it
that way. In fact it’s tropical, with the radiators blasting
away all day and half of the night. It gives the new boiler
a chance to show us what it’s made of.  It’s bliss. No
more shivering in the morning, reaching over the double
duvet for polo neck sweaters. The carbon copies wander
around in their pyjamas, having shed their usual layers
of pyjamas, sweaters, double dressing gowns, socks
and slippers. All that’s missing now is underfloor heating
in the kitchen for maximum comfort when making
breakfast. Hurrah for the Carbon Mother-in-law.

But the Carbon Mother-in-law is cold. She is also very
irritated: by the doors. Not just one door, but all of them.
Each rooms downstairs is interlinked with another, and
each has two doors. The breakfast room even has three.
The kids rush in and out every few seconds with their
dolls or prams, footballs or games. "Shut the door," their
granny rants. "You’d think you were born in a barn," she
rails. At first the kids attempt to comply, but after a week
they can’t be bothered, and they rush out leaving doors
ajar. "I told you to shut the door," their granny booms.
She turns to me and berates me on my lack of energy
efficiency, "Why don’t you teach them to shut the door?
They’re letting all the heat out every time they come
into the room." I remind her that there’s normally no
need to shut the door because there’s only a small

window in the year when her son permits central heating.
But the Carbon Mother-in-law isn’t listening. She’s busy
blaming the entire heat loss of the planet on our lack of
door closing habits.

By the end of the first week, I can’t bear to hear her
repeat the phrase any more, so I take it on myself to
remind the kids. As soon as the door opens a crack, I
tell the opener to close it immediately. I’m like a door
obsessed parrot. I consider taping off rooms, and think
about moving to a bungalow. Half way into the second
week, I start to get paranoid about door handles: before
touching one I stop to consider whether the effort of
turning it is worth the reminder about closure. Meanwhile
the house is way too hot, I feel like I’m living in Spain,
and I’m tempted to start opening the windows to let fresh
air in again.

We take the children and the Carbon Mother-in-law to
Morecambe for a walk. The Carbon Copies have laser
guns and are keen to play on the beach. But their granny
is cold, so we make for the nearest café. The middle
Carbon Copy goes to the toilet, and I wink at him as he
pushes the door to with a very firm hand and clicks the
lock. "See Granny, you’ve got them trained up," I say.
Five minutes later the wailing begins. While I check out
the adjacent toilet to see how the lock works, other
customers line up with table knives, coins and pens to
try and jiggle the lock. The middle Carbon Copy can’t
be comforted. When we finally get him out, with the
help of the café owner and a kitchen implement, he
glares at his Granny.

The Carbon Mother-in-law departs for London and I
firmly shut the door. The house might have retained

Linda  Green
Your Local

Mobile Hairdresser

7, Tanpits Lane, Burton-in-Kendal

Tel: 01524 781811

Meeting Room Hire

Dalton HallDalton HallDalton HallDalton HallDalton Hall
Business CentreBusiness CentreBusiness CentreBusiness CentreBusiness Centre
BurBurBurBurBur ton-in-Kton-in-Kton-in-Kton-in-Kton-in-K endalendalendalendalendal

All Enquiries 07881 930139

offices@daltonhall.co.uk

http://www .daltonhall.co.uk
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warmth better while she was here, but it wasn’t worth
all the stress. I turn the switch down on the boiler. It’s
back to arctic conditions for us. After all, the most energy
efficient boiler is one that isn’t using energy. The eldest
Carbon Copy walks through the living room, leaving both
doors ajar. I can tell he’s enjoying the simple pleasure of
hassle free door opening. We exchange smiles. "Do
you live in a barn?" I ask. "I was born in one," he replies.

Burton and Holme Community First Responders provide
vital emergency life support on behalf of the North West
Ambulance Service between a 999 call being made and
the arrival of the paramedics. As well as the two villages,
we cover an area of approximately 36 km2 north to the
Crooklands roundabout, east to Newbiggin, west to the
A6 and south to Capernwray, covering a population of
around 3500.

All 17 members of the two teams are volunteers who
carry pagers and can be called out rapidly by Ambulance
Control at the same time as the paramedics are
dispatched. The team are trained by the Ambulance
Service in Cardio-Pulmonary Resuscitation, Defibrillation
and Oxygen Therapy, though are never asked to attend
road accidents, trauma or the under 12s.

Having collected the life-saving equipment, two team
members attend the patient, whilst others look after any
relatives, record vital medical information for the
paramedics and help guide the ambulance to the
address. All team members wear high-visibility jackets,
carry Ambulance Service I.D. badges and are bound by
a strict confidentiality agreement.

During 2009, Burton CFR were called out to 35 incidents,
Burton CFR also assisted Holme CFR with their 25
call outs, (and vice-versa) making an average of 1

incident every 6 days. On average, we arrived on scene
in just 6 minutes, 55% of the responses being well within
this time. This was up to 20 minutes before the arrival
of the paramedics. The age range of the patients varied
from 13 to 86.

25% of the callouts were to patients experiencing
breathing difficulties with a further 25% to chest pains,
a possible indicator of a heart attack. The team also
attended unconscious patients and those suffering other
life threatening conditions such as strokes and seizures.
We are on duty 24 hrs a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a
year, as calls can occur at all times of the day and night
- last year, we had  4 callouts during Christmas week
alone.  To operate, both teams need about £1500 per
year for pager rental and equipment replacement, for
which we thank the good people of Burton, as although
we work and train with Holme both our finances are
kept separate. Here's to a quieter 2010.

Alan Wren

ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2009

Lakeland Suite, Clawthorpe Business Centre
TEL: 01524 784856     FAX: 01524 781417

EMAIL: admin@lakelandvehiclesolutions.co.uk
WEB: www.lakelandvehiclesolutions.co.uk

Personal & Business Contract Hire/
Lease
Cars from £129.99 + VAT per month

Vans from £149 + VAT per month

Low Initial Outlay

Everything from a Mini to a Land Rover

31 St James’ Drive
Burton-in-Kendal

07879 681712
01524 781173

Brickwork   Blockwork   Stonework
Groundworks   Drainage   Driveways

Heavy Landscaping   Extensions
Bespoke Stonework
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An Opinion...
Comment s on the goings-on at the

Parish Council...

PUBLIC FORUM HI-JACKED BY COUNCILLORS

What About Burton’s Pavements?
This was the question A.O. was in the process of asking.
Not, "What was SLDC doing?" No. “What was our
excellent lengthsman occupied with over the lengthy
period when the pavements were dangerously icy?”
Obviously the task was monumental, but surely Main
Street pavements, with access to public buildings, i.e.
the shops and pub merited some attention?  A.O. hardly
got a look-in. First, a long and somewhat irrelevant
defence by Dist Cllr about the logistics of providing salt,
clearing the roads, how unsparingly all had worked and
so on. All no doubt true. But not exactly to the point, as
one of our PCllrs finally pointed out. When the dust
settled, A.O. gathered these points:
(a) A store of grit and salt will be available in Burton at
an agreed site.
(b) Gritters will be requested to treat entry roads, all of
them hilly, at least for some feet, where they debouch
onto Main Street, thus helping to prevent inevitable
skidding into the major road.
(c) The destructive fear of being sued if you clear the
snow/ice and someone slips was more or less laid to
rest. If you have house insurance you’re covered by
Third Party. But in any case there’s no record of anyone
ever taken to court for this.
(d) You should jolly-well clear the stuff yourself PCllrs
agreed, like, we were told, the good people of
Hollowrayne.
(e) After all the fuss, Dist Cllr Bingham assured us,
nobody in Cumbria had died as a direct result of the ice.

PCllrs put him right on this point, as a fatal fall in Kendal
had sadly touched residents in Burton. And A.O. would
like to suggest Milky Mike’s name here too. He heroically
braved impossible conditions in his efforts to bring us
our pintas, and paid the price. And, as one PCllr
reminded us, there were so many fractures to deal with
at RLI that the clinic ran out of plaster.
(f) Extra salt bins are available to PC’s at a cost of £116.
A.O. is uncertain whether or not the PC intends to
acquire any, or indeed whether there is the intention to
top up or fill those we already have.
Moral Footnote: "Why are we niggling about this when
such terrible things are happening in Haiti?" pondered
our usually practical and sensible Chairman. It happens
that the sister of one of A.O.’s oldest friends worked for
years in a Haitian orphanage, and A.O. despairs with
her and did so long before the earthquake. But should
that stop A.O. writing this column for Burton News? (If
your answer is rude, please keep it to yourself!)

Sale of the Royal Hotel (as was)
Readers may remember that the PC was questioned
last month as to whether they knew anything about the
future of this beautiful building. This month PCllr Hunt
gave a full account of the present state of affairs
(published elsewhere in this issue of BN.) It has been
bought by a consortium of four,  all of whom have lived
in Burton for some years. PCllr Hunt stressed the good
intentions of the new owners. The PC congratulated
his group on the purchase and wished them well, as
does A.O.

Police Report
PCSO Rachel Thomas was present and gave her report:
Bad ice had been reported the Tarn Lane Junction.

Cleaner, Drier, Protected Carpets
in under 30 minutes

Call Gary on 01524 782857
your local  cleaning specialist s

DRY FUSIONTM

www.care4floors.co.uk

THE  BAY  BLIND  COMPANY

PLEATED ROLLER ROMAN
VENETIAN VERTICAL

VELUX
Each blind is measured and manufactured

individually, and fitted personally
Commercial and Domestic : Evenings and Weekends

David or Sandra
Phone/Fax 01524 781149  Mobile 07957 343071

2 Boon Town  Burton  Carnforth  Lancs
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Police visited and asked for gritting coverage from SLDC,
which wasn’t available. A traffic collision occurred soon
after. Report of a suspicious pick-up vehicle with metal
farm gates in the rear. No farm gates missing in the
area.

Guest Speaker at the PC AGM in March
Normally A.O. wouldn’t report this till the decision was
finalised. But it may be too late for the next BN by then.
So hopefully it isn’t out of turn to say that a speaker
from NW Air Ambulance is to be invited. If the invitation
is accepted, it should be a fascinating talk. Round about
this juncture, the pager of a PCllr’s First Responder
was bleeped, and he hurried from the room (the practical
PCllrs all seem to A.O. to sit at the right-hand table.)

Local Area Partnership
Burtonians may have noted that the Quarterly PC
Newsletter, always clearly written, fell apart somewhat
in December when it reported news verbatim from the
Local Area Partnership. How, and whether the PC
should involve themselves in this tedious, undemocratic,
verbose and floundering committee was the subject of
discussion. At least two other PCs have counted
themselves out. But with serious reservations Burton
PCllrs made the decision to continue attending. It was
unanimously agreed that the Clerk should write to the
organisers to convey the PC’s opinions,  the gist of which
appears above. A considerate PCllr was good enough
to show A.O. the confused wording of some of the report.
A.O. would have quoted it here, but the said PCllr
snitched it back before she had a chance to copy it.

Other Matters
1. Request for bus-stop signs to be re-sited. The trouble,

it seems, is there’s a tendency for the Bus Stop sign to
blow off that little post at the end of the shelter. Could
be nasty.
2. The timetables in the shelters have been updated by
our pretty impressive Parish Clerk.
3. It has been suggested that the lengthman’s log should
appear e.g. in the shop window, as it does in Holme.
4.  A letter of thanks is to be sent to Deerslet Nurseries
for the donation of trees for the playground.
5. A PCllr reported that Nineteen Trees are now almost
back to 19, except one has died. This has happened on
at least one previous occasion, with the missing tree
replaced (v. Kath Hayhurst on the matter). The view
from the seat where Vicarage Lane and Dalton Lane
converge has been cleared.
Footnote:  Austin Woolrich, who lived in Burton for some
years till his death, once told A.O. there was no evidence
whatever of Civil War activity round Burton. He was an
acknowledged authority on The English Civil War. (v.
The English Revolution by A. Woolrich.)
6. A PCllr complained about the damage to footpaths
caused by cattle in Dalton Woods. She was of the
opinion the PC has some say in raising the matter with
Forest Enterprise. Hope she’s right.

The Parish Plan
Alas, some of the items are to be dropped. No further
action is to be taken about allotments, for one. Then the
GPO have replied at last to the request for a post-box
on Tanpits Lane:  NO. Other matters have stalled
because of the weather or replies are awaited.

Continued on the next page...

Jan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s Pantry
Mobile Outside Catering for all Occasions

Barbecues · Weddings · Christenings · Parties etc.

 For enquiries call
01524 781904 or
 07855 202124

A fully qualified cook at your fingertips

Your Celebration CakesYour Celebration CakesYour Celebration CakesYour Celebration CakesYour Celebration Cakes
can be done toocan be done toocan be done toocan be done toocan be done too
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Some readers, mindful of the Mrs Robinson scandal in
Northern Ireland, and with a nose for gossip, may have
wondered whether there is more than a professional
connexion between "Miss" and Roper. Not so. Roper
still languishes in a faraway barn, a hostage in Abkhazia.
But "Miss" has returned to school, after an unfortunate
incident  in which she  thoughtlessly left her lover’s
euphonium on the stairs. The poor man (or "careless
oaf" as she prefers to tell it) fell over it on his return from
the pub, and broke his leg, doing untold damage to a G-
valve on his instrument at the same time. He and "Miss"
agreed to part, to put it tactfully, and "Miss" is now rather
brashly, some might feel, back in harness again.

A.S.

Continued from previous page...

DAYLUM  LTD

 General Building, Plastering, Slating,
Ceramic Tiling

Partners:
M A Wilson,  19 Morewood Drive, Burton
J Swindlehurst , 9 Bowland Drive, Kendal

01524 782476
01539 722594

Telephone:

It’It’It’It’It’ s “snow” joke!s “snow” joke!s “snow” joke!s “snow” joke!s “snow” joke!

It’s “snow” problem!

On Tuesday 5 January our street was covered in snow
and Mr. and Mrs. Corless and Brett Arkwright began
the lengthy task of removing the snow from our road.

As this was happening lan Hunt came out of his house
and explained that due to his bad back he was unable
to help, however as a thank you he had bought and
arranged for a delivery of salt so that all their hard work
would not go to waste.

We would like to say a massive thank you to lan for this
kind and thoughtful gesture and to Brett, Richard and
Frances for clearing the road so that we were able to
get out and about!

Many thanks from the Residents of Hutton Close, Burton
The snow between 20 December and mid-January
brought problems for many within the village, but also
brought aid from neighbours and strangers. Here are
some of the stories of village snow experiences...

Snow, Snow, Thick, Thick Snow

During the recent bad weather it looks like the authorities
decided to let  the general populace fend for themselves
and not grit any minor residential roads.

On St James's Drive a number of worthy citizens turned
out to shovel clear parts of the road.  Thanks to all
concerned, you know who you are.

Particular mention should be made of David Healey who
obtained a machine  and cleared more than half of the
road, and of John Jackson who at every fresh  fall of
snow, turned out with his shovel and cleared the
entrance to St James's  and up Tanpits Lane, and who,
at his own expense purchased grit to spread.

Without all of these the people of St James's Drive would
have had great difficulty in going about their lives.

Many thanks to all concerned.

Charlie and Janice Ashbrook
34 St James's Drive, Burton

The Snow Patrol!

The snow which engulfed us on Sunday 20 December
gave us a severe problem as we were unable to get the
car started to try to get through to Kendal to collect Alex
from work. Our neighbour Roy Healey not only got the
car started for us with his jump leads, but also advised
us that we'd not make it through in the car, so he valiantly
offered to go and collect Alex himself in his 4-wheel
drive vehicle.  They both arrived back safely after an
apparently rather hairy journey, and we'd all three like
to say a huge public thank you to Roy for his kindness
in  doing this for us.
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Come and enjoy a cup of tea or filter coffee
FREE, with every main meal purchased (min.
spend £4 p.p.) when we reopen on 3 March.

Valid until 31 March.
Tel: 01524 781777

Deerslet  Nurseries
Garden Plant Centre

www.deersletnurseries.co.uk 01524 782410
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DWe will be closed for our new extended
winter break until the 3 March.

We apologise for any inconvienience and
look forward to welcoming you in the

Spring.

Closed through January & February

Thanks to my three kings!

On Boxing Day afternoon I was stuck on ice in Boon
Town. I was nervously going to my friend's house in
Kendal for lunch. Normally I would not have risked the
weather, but as I start chemo this Wednesday (second
time) and was housebound prior to Xmas, I really
wanted to be with my friend (time has become so
precious.)  Pain, chemo, meds, fear and a total lack of
confidence make everything so difficult!

As my car skidded further towards the telephone
exchange backwards, I was about to leave the car and
rush indoors sobbing. Suddenly a gentleman appeared
with a shovel, I have no idea where he lives in Boon
Town, but at that moment he was my hero, angel and
king. As he dug the thick ice, a young man appeared
and said, "Mum sent me out to help", with a broad grin
on his face.  Another young man appeared and stood at
the back of my car digging ice. After 5 minutes they told
me to drive away slowly so I did not stop to thank them.
I only stayed 2 hours at my friend's as it froze and had
to be dug out at Kendal - again total strangers, but to
me, angels to help me.

I shed many "happy tears" at this great kindness and
feel positive about my chemo on Wednesday and a cure
for me in 2010 I hope. These kind acts were truly my
best Xmas presents and a sre sign that there is a kind,
caring community alive and well in Boon Town. I thank
everyone here who makes me feel welcome and cared
for as a newcomer.

Ruth Taylor, Boon Town, Burton

On Christmas Day late afternoon we had another drama
when we went to try and take my parents home to
Milnthorpe. The car slid backwards down from the
junction of Station Lane and Tan Pits Lane and we
realised we were not going to be able to drive anywhere!
The only safe option seemed to be to abandon the car
and take my parents back into our house until the road
conditions improved.  The biggest problem was the state
of the road, which by then was sheet ice and  treacherous
to try and walk on.  We managed to get them indoors
safely and then had to make the car safe.

Meanwhile, a young man with a 4x4 vehicle had arrived
and stopped to offer his help, but then as he stood
between them his vehicle started to slide down towards
ours!  The arrival of another two men on foot, who kindly
stopped to offer their help, and the realisation that
between them and us we might be able to  clear the car
away from the junction saved the day for us. Our three
helpers along with Alex and Barry managed to
maneouvre the car into a safer position, whilst I stood
watching with my arms clasped around the black and
white signpost at the junction to keep me upright!

So, please might we say another huge thank you to
those three men who gallantly came to our aid - I'm
sorry we don't know your names but we do know, and
very much appreciate, your kindness in helping us out
of a very dangerous and difficult situation.  You know
who you are and we can't thank you enough!

Anne, Barry & Alex, Drovers Way, Burton
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Historical Footnote
by  Roger Bingham

BURTON NEWS IN 1910

This year was dominated by the death of the King, TWO
General Elections and the weather.

JANUARY
Mrs Wilkinson of Home Farm died at the 'ripe age' of
84. The death was also announced of Canon Nutter of
the Isle of Wight 'at the advanced age of 72'. His mother
Mrs Eliza Nutter had been the Principal of the former
Ladies School at Burton House. During the General
Election campaign Burton boys were told to be aware
of German preparations for war. 'Duty and Discipline
must be the key note'. At a 'Large and Quiet' election
meeting in Burton the Conservative candidate Captain
Bagot was cheered when he said that it was wrong that
some needy people could not get Poor Relief while
others with money in the bank could'. 'The Captain'
defeated the sitting Liberal M.P Mr Stewart-Smith by
3,228 to 2,726. At the Dalton Hall Rent Audit the chair
was taken by the 'esteemed  agent'  Mr Whinnerah as
the Squire, Major Hornby, was unable to attend.

FEBRUARY
A foot of snow disrupted travelling and 'telephonic
communications'. £3:1s was collected at a Drawing
Room Meeting at the Vicarage for the Indian Zenaria
and Krishnager Missions.  John Dobson of Green
Dragon was beaten in the County Council elections by
James Flemming of West View. For the Westmorland

Festival Mr Willink began rehearsing the Choral Society
in "Chosen Spirits" and "the Prisoners Chorus"; 'with
"Ophelia" for Ladies Voices'.

MARCH
There was a controversial Parish Council election when
the Chairman Mr G.M. Read announced during the
count that 'each elector could only vote for six candidates'
and then gave his casting vote for Mr J.F. Read! It was
decided to spend £20 extra on the Parish Street Lights.

APRIL
Violent thunder storms were followed by a heat wave
and drought. The Parish Council ordered 12 bags of
"Dustalbo" to settle dust, raised on the un-tarmaced
roads, by motor vehicles. It was reported that His Majesty
had returned home from the continent. Attendance at
the 'usual' and 'extra' morning and children's  Easter
services was only 'fairly good'. The collections for the
Vicar's Fund amounted to £13:17s:3d and the Church
was  beautifully decorated.

MAY
King Edward VII died  unexpectedly on 6 May. There
was a special church service when news of the 'King's
Demise' arrived  and, also, on the day of the State
Funeral. The hymns included "Rock of Ages" and the
organist played 'Rest in the Lord". The proclamation of
the new King, George V, was read from the Market
Cross by Major Hornby followed by 'ringing cheers' for
King George and Queen Mary. Because of royal
mourning the cycle parade and club walk were cancelled
at Burton Gala but the sheep dog trials, rifle shooting
and children's potato pie and plumb pudding supper went

All aspects of joinery including:
Renovation, Doors, Windows, Sky Lights, Flooring

Extensions, Fitted Kitchens, Fencing
Barge Boards & Soffits, Garage Doors

Loft Conversions etc
Trusted Time-Served Joiner

Call for a free estimate, no obligation
Burton in Kendal 01524 782939

Dave Rushworth
(formerly of Silverdale Computers)

Vicarage Close, Burton

Computer Rep air
Maintenance

Upgrade

Tel:  07765 954386
or 01524 782869

email: dave@dezy .co.uk
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ahead. Regrettably, the event was spoilt by 'exceptional'
thunder storms and ,'generally the arctic weather pierced
people through and through'.

JUNE
There were 17 players at a quoits match at the Green
Dragon when Mr Crayston beat Mr R. Dixon. 'Great
interest was evinced in the inspection of a motor vehicle
owned by Mr. G. Pennel, butcher, fitted with a hood
and shelves for the purpose of conveying meat round
the neighbourhood. This is the first of its kind introduced
in Westmorland.'

JULY
The main railway line was closed  by strikes and also
after two people were killed on the line at Tebay. The
dwellers in Main Street were somewhat startled by the
sight of a party of mounted scouts from the camp at
Hornby proceeding at a very rapid pace though the
village. A verdict of accidental death was recorded on
13 years old Norman Edward Watson, son of a Burton
widow, who was drowned while bathing in the canal
near Yealand. 'The body was warm when got out from
under the bridge where there was six feet of water -
artificial respiration was tried in vain. The deceased was
well built and there was no sign of struggle on the bank
side'. There was a Government enquiry about the
management of the Burton Educational Foundation.

AUGUST
At the Art and Handicraft Exhibition at Silverdale a 'good
number of exhibitors from Burton were among the
winners. The greater number were conveyed thither by
motor cars though the kindness of Mr and Mrs Shorland-

Ball.' Along with the rest of the nation Burton 'was agog'
over the search for the murderer Dr Crippen. During
the August Bank Holiday weekend 'visitors were plentiful
and there was very heavy traffic of motor cars, cycles
and bicycles; horse drawn traffic was by no means
numerous'.

SEPTEMBER
The second General Election of the year was announced.
At a revision court held in the National School two home
owners and a lodger were added to the electoral roll.
Mr Danbury represented the Conservatives but 'the
radical did not attend'. Despite 'an unfortunate day' there
was a fairly good attendance at Burton Show and the
stock entries, at 429, were above average. In some
cases the same animals had been shown at Kendal
Show in the previous week but the results were not
always the same.

OCTOBER
During the long running General Election campaign Mr
Shackleton, the M.P. for Clitheroe, dropped down dead
while addressing a Temperance Meeting in Kendal. At
the beginning of the month 'a fine bunch of wild
strawberries were gathered at Dalton and a quantity of
fine mushrooms were gathered at Leypitts Farm and
wildflowers are plentiful'. Later in the month Mr Pennel
broke a rib when after a hard frost his cart overturned
on the icy road.

NOVEMBER
In the General Election the Conservative Captain Bagot,
of Levens Hall, was returned as M.P. for South
Westmorland with 3,041 votes; his Liberal opponent Mr.

Continued on the next page...

The Longlands, T ewit field, Nr Carnforth, Lancs, LA6 1JH
Tel: 01524 781256 Email: info@longlandshotel.co.uk

Two course lunchtime menu - £7.50

Two course supper menu - £10.00
Monday - Friday 5.30pm - 7.00pm

CONSTRUCTION LIMITED
MATTHEW CROWE
1 WHITERAY ROAD

LANCASTER  LA12QT
TEL: 01524 62881

MOB: 07775 833 114

General Building Works

Property Maintenance

All Roofing Work

Plastering & Dashing

Tiling

Dampcoursing

Joinery Works

Plumbing & Electrics

Grant & Insurance Works
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Continued from previous page...

Somervell, of the K Shoe works in Kendal, received
2,783 votes. The Church Army van in charge of Captain
New was stationed in the village. There were no outdoor
services and meetings were held in the Wesleyan
Mission and the Morewood Schoolroom. Some
interesting lectures illustrated by limelight were given
and were well attended.'

DECEMBER
Burton residents were shocked by two disasters. Ten
passengers were burnt to death in a railway accident at
Hawes and 300 coal miners were killed in an explosion
at Westhoughton, near Bolton.  To alleviate 'the
exceptionally bitter weather' Whitwell, Marks & Co. of
Kendal advertised 'Scotch Whiskies Old Highland 3/3 a
bottle, 39/-a dozen, 18/- per gallon; sound port - 24/- per
dozen; old crusted ports 38/-per dozen; Louis Roederer
Champagne 100/-per dozen'.

Westmorland Marquee Hire
Corporate  Weddings  Private Parties

“when it has to be right”
Free and comprehensive site visit service

Competitive prices. Clean, smart, modern equipment

01524 – 782 414
www.westmorlandmarqueehire.co.uk

Dalton Hall, Burton-in-Kendal, LA6 1NJ
info@westmorlandmarqueehire.co.uk

Prices start from under £600 for a marquee complete
with flooring and lighting suitable for 60 guests

Burton Based
Driving Instructor
Dual-controls, patient and friendly

Free Theory Training
Pass Plus and Motorway Training

Nervous pupils welcome

Learning for the first time
or coming back to driving

Call Chris on 782645

sr
ewoMd

Elm
sf iel

Unit 4B
Holme Mills Industrial Estate

Holme

Serviced  -  Repaired  -  Sharpened

Ring  Eddie
Tel / Fax  :  01524  784747
Mobile  :  07785 521635

Mowers  -  Strimmers  -  Hedgetrimmers  -  Chainsaws

“Milkie” Mike“Milkie” Mike“Milkie” Mike“Milkie” Mike“Milkie” Mike
A tribute

5.45 a.m. – Gill creeps downstairs and arrives bleary-
eyed into the shop; 30 minutes earlier Akis had arrived
in similar fashion … but earlier still, come rain or shine,
Mike was already up and about on his milk-round. He
was part of our early morning routine, as he called into
the shop to deliver our milk, collect the papers, moan
about the weather and chat about recent events. His
pride in Laura and John shone through in those early
morning conversations.

Mike’s sudden death was a shock to us all and made
everyone realise just how much he was depended upon.
His presence in the village, especially during the early
hours, added greatly to our peace of mind; he was alert
to things that were not as they should be. When we
were first made aware of the paramedic activity on
Mowbray Drive, we were convinced that Mike would
be helping out, it was inconceivable that he should be
the casualty.

Mike not only delivered the village milk but also looked
after many gardens and offered innumerable kindnesses
to local residents, ourselves included.  During the weeks
that followed Mike’s death, so many customers have
commented on his helpfulness.

We recall Mike’s easy repartee with us, our customers
and staff. We will miss him and remember him with
great fondness.

Akis, Gill, Barbara, Jan, Veronica & Bev
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HALE GARAGE CO
(Practical Automobile Engineers)

Established over 70 years

Main A6 Road, Hale
New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs
Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment
Petrol & Diesel MOT Testing. Body Repairs, Tyres

Batteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs

Free collection or loan car service
(   015395 62173 / 62839

An Appreciation

This long spell of snowy weather has made me
appreciate our village shops even more. Both shops
work long hours and continually do their best to meet
our needs.

In the autumn I started using Mike the Milkman. The
comforting childhood feeling of opening my door to find
milk (and more) on my doorstep takes some beating.
The empty bottles make a nostalgic sound as you pick
them up together! Mike's unexpected death is a great
loss to many in the village (so often heard but not seen).
Nathan Dobson from Crosthwaite is taking over Mike's
round. Having milk, fruit juice, eggs, potatoes and bird
food all delivered to your doorstep under cover of
darkness is almost a Milk Tray moment!

If you choose glass bottles you will help to reduce the
frightening legacy of plastic we are creating whilst
supporting our brilliant local services . This could be the
time to seriously think "use it or lose it".

Annabel Campbell, The Square.

Christmas 2009

Christmas Day - a first peep out,
A lonely magpie sits in the ash,
Snow shrouds us still,
Deadening all sound as the village awakens
Only to remember - Michael has gone,
Our milkman who was so much more.
To each and everyone a friend.
No more morning doorstep chats;
No more eggs from Happy Hens,
No more papers safely delivered;
No more his concern for lonely neighbours;
His cheery greeting thro' the hedge
As he laboured in gardens each afternoon.
Ready supplies of potatoes and bird seed
Arriving so promptly as requested.
How could we appreciate
All he did until now.
A village in mourning for Milkie Mike.

Barbara Rush

BURTON BUTCHERS
 MAIN STREET  BURTON     TEL: 01524 781219

BEST QUALITY LOCAL BEEF,
PORK & LAMB

AWARD WINNING SAUSAGES &
DRY CURED BACON

TRADITIONAL HOME MADE PIES
PASTIES, CAKES & QUICHES

FRESH BREAD AVAILABLE DAIL Y

FINANCIAL PLANNING Ltd

Pensions, Investments, Savings, Inheritance Tax
Family & Business Protection

Stephen Dobson - Chartered Financial Planner

01524 781377
www.orchardfp.co.uk

D.A.BELL LTD
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Gas, Oil & LPG Installation, Repair,
Servicing & Maintenance
Bathrooms Fitted & Tiling

Gas Safe Reg No 92436

Tel: 01524 781973
Fax: 01524 781239
Mob: 07881 231492
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J.C. DERBYSHIRE
BUILDING AND LANDSCAPING

TRADITIONAL STONEWORK
SPECIALIST

TEL: 01524 784840
MOB: 07967 092465

15 ST JAMES DRIVE
BURTON-IN-KENDAL

CCCCClalalalala wtwtwtwtwt horhorhorhorhor pepepepepe
               HHHHH allallallallall
                          B B B B Businessusinessusinessusinessusiness
                                             CCCCCentreentreentreentreentre

Unique Office Units
for Sale / Lease

Small to Medium Sized
Local Business

57sqm Conferencing Facilities, Spacious Reception Area,
Dedicated Conference Coordinator, Free Parking
Open 7 Days per Week, Available to Everyone

Contact Sarah on 01524 784320
 or visit www.clawthorpehall.co.uk

Duckett Ltd trading as Clawthorpe Hall Business Centre - Reg. England & Wales
Company No. 3763469  VAT No. 733 8445 21

Have Your Say...
We’ve been sent a batch of notices about consultation
processes for various things which will have an impact
on our community, so please do atake a look and add
your feedback. If we don’t respond then we can’t really
complain if we don’t like the outcome!

Longfield T arn Wind Farm

E.ON are currently developing plans for a wind farm at
Longfield Tarn, between Hutton Roof and Whittington.
The proposed site could have up to nine turbines, to a
maximum height of 110m to tip, and an installed capacity
of up to 27MW.

There are to be two public exhibitions to show the
planned developments, these will be held on:

Tuesday 9 February, 1pm-8pm at Hutton Roof
Village Hall, Hutton Roof, Carnforth LA6 2PG

Wednesday 10 February, 1pm-8pm at Whittington
Village Hall, Main Street, Whittington, Carnforth
LA6 2NY

Anyone interested in learning more is invited to go along
and see the exhibitions. You can also send any queries
about the proposal to longfieldtarn@eon.com, or you
may write to them at Longfield Tarn Wind Farm Project
Developer, Freepost RRSE-KZCU-AZJL, E.ON,
Westwood Business Park, Westwood Way, Coventry.
CV4 8LG. Website link: www.eon-uk.com/longfieldtarn

CONSULTATION ON
POSSIBLE MINERALS &

WASTE SITES

Lancashire County Council are currently consulting on
a minerals and waste planning policy document. There
will be an exhibition where officers will be available if
you would like to discuss any of theproposals, or give
your views.

One of the proposed sites is at Leapers’ Wood Quarry,
between Carnforth and the Kellets. The document and
supporting information can be viewed at the consultation
portal: http://lancashire-consult.limehouse.co.uk/portal,
at main libraries, council offices and at the exhibition.

The council has identified its favoured approach, but
nothing is decided yet. That is why it would be useful to
get your views on the proposals, before more firm
proposals are set out later in the year. The consultation
will run until 19 February 2010. Please feel free to drop
by if you would like to find out more about the proposals
or give your views.

Morecambe Library, Central Drive, Morecambe
4 February 2pm - 7pm

Alternatively, you can ring with your comments to 01772
534136, 01772 530778 or 01772 534294

Louise Nurser
On behalf of the joint authorities involved
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DALTON self storage
• Indoor containerised storage
• Easy Access
• Well Lit
• Secure

Tel.  01524 782442
Burton-in-Kendal 01524  78182801524  78182801524  78182801524  78182801524  781828

Burton  Village StoreBurton  Village StoreBurton  Village StoreBurton  Village StoreBurton  Village Store
& Post Office& Post Office& Post Office& Post Office& Post Office

Local products on sale
Marmalades & Chutneys - Sue Prickett, Hutton Roof

Juices - Bloom Berry Juice Co., Heron Syke
Flapjacks - Staff of Life,  Kendal

United Utilities water payments

• Euros, Dollars on demand
• Other Currencies can be

ordered to arrive next day
• Award-winning Travel

Insurance

Flowers – send flowers by post
Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken – please enquire)

Award winning Greek Olive Oil
Other Greek products

Baclava pastries, Dolmades, Gigantes,
Houmous, Olives,

Post Office Matters

1. Post Office Card Account

Many of our customers have asked about changes to
the purple Post Office Card account – the one that
pensions and benefits are paid into.  In future, if there is
a Post Office branded cash machine (which we don’t
have yet), as well as getting cash or checking a balance
at the counter you could save queuing time and do your
transactions at the machine instead.

However, you will still be able to draw pensions and
benefits at the counter as you have always done.

2. Post Office Banking Consultation

The government recently announced a public
consultation on the future of banking services at the Post
Office. The government is asking for people’s views
about banking services currently on offer at the Post
Office and ideas about future services. Some issues
that you may want to think about:

Why is it important for you to be able to carry out banking
at your local Post Office?
¨ Is it more convenient than local banks?
¨ Does it provide better customer service?
¨ Do you want to continue to claim your state

pensions and benefits through the Post Office
Card Account?

Certain high street banks allow customers access to
accounts at post offices; but not all.

Can you access your bank account at the Post Office?
If this facility were available, would you make use of  it?

What other banking services could be made available
at the Post Office?

¨ More business banking facilities?
¨ A Current account?
¨ A Children’s Account
¨ Savings Accounts

If you wish to air your views on these issues, you can
contact Post Office Banking Consultation by post or e-
mail.

You might also wish to write to our M.P. about your
response or send a copy of your letter.

More details of where to write are available at the Post
Office Counter.

The consultation closes on 24 February 2010
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COLIN HARPER
* alterations
* plastering
* patios
* drainage

* extensions
* roofing
* stonework
* tiling

BUILDING  SERVICES

Quality work at competitive prices
Free estimates

Tel:  01524  781194
Mobile:  07880 925170

39 Trinity Drive, Holme, Carnfor th, LA6 1QL

Sue LongdenSue LongdenSue LongdenSue LongdenSue Longden

Tel: 01524 782928Tel: 01524 782928Tel: 01524 782928Tel: 01524 782928Tel: 01524 782928
Mobile: 07766 395595Mobile: 07766 395595Mobile: 07766 395595Mobile: 07766 395595Mobile: 07766 395595

Holme GarHolme GarHolme GarHolme GarHolme Gar den Serden Serden Serden Serden Ser vicesvicesvicesvicesvices

Professional experienced garden designer
RHS trained

All gardening work undertaken
including mowing, lawn care and

specialist pruning
Garden design and planting

Have Your Say...

Have your say on the future of public toilets in South
Lakeland Consultation runs from 18 January until 4 April.

South Lakeland District Council currently operates 39
public toilets across South Lakeland. The cost to the
local taxpayer of running these toilets is high and rising,
yet some toilets are rarely used and others are not as
accessible as they should be for all sections of the
community. A number also need urgent upgrades to
meet modern standards. The council is  looking to save
a significant amount from the current £790,000 annual
public toilet cost. They have identified a number of
alternative ways in which toilets could be provided or
funded that would both reduce the cost to the taxpayer
and improve the facilities available.  To reach a solution
together they want to hear what you think.

Exhibitions
You may wish to attend a public exhibition to view the
information above in person and speak to a member of
the Vision Twentyone consultation team.

These will be held at:
Grange-over-Sands: St Paul's Parish Hall
Monday 1 March, 3 - 6.30pm

Ambleside:  Ambleside Parish Centre
Tuesday 2 March, 3 - 6.30pm

Ulverston:  Supper Room, Coronation Hall
Wednesday 3 March, 3 - 7.30pm

Bowness-on-Windermere:  Rayrigg Rooms
Friday 5 March, 3 - 7.30pm

How to take part?
Detailed information on the consultation is available by
looking at the consultation exhibition boards available
from the Council's website. After reading all of the
relevant information, please share your views by filling
in the online questionnaire. If you would prefer to
complete a paper copy of the questionnaire, please use
the printer friendly version or contact the Vision
Twentyone team.

Website Link:  http://www.southlakeland.gov.uk/
default.aspx?page=3394

Talk Toilet s

1st Burton Brownies

We meet on Mondays during term time, 5.30pm -
7.00pm, Burton Memorial Hall. Guider: Sarah Knight.

We are a section of Girlguiding UK for girls aged 7-10
years old. We meet weekly and our varied programme
is based around games, crafts, learning new skills, badge
work, and visits. We currently have 18 Brownies and
one leader.

We still desperately need adults who would like to be
unit helpers and help support Brown Owl with running
our full Brownie pack!



21

Full colour brochure available

WYCH ELM
HOLIDAYS

2 Modern fully equipped static caravans - up to 4 people
Open March to October

Panoramic views of Lakeland Hills
Some disabled facilities available

Tel: 01524 781449
E-Mail: lakescaravans@mail.com
Web: www.lakescaravans.co.uk

Bungalow annexe - 2 bedrooms, up to 5 people
Open all year round

Macmillan~Clare
GoldsmithsGoldsmithsGoldsmithsGoldsmithsGoldsmiths

Bespoke Gold & Silver Jewellery
Handmade by Designer Goldsmiths

Tony Clare & Fenella Macmillan

Are you looking for  jewellery or rings
which are a little bit different ?

Unit 8, Mill Yard, Staveley. Tel: 01539 822224
www.macmillanclaregoldsmiths.co.uk

macclare@macmillanclaregoldsmiths.co.uk

Burton Morewood School

This half term in Key Stage 2, Years 5 and 6 are working
on a project called 'Sporting Connections'. Years 3 and
4 are looking at 'Settlements.' The younger children are
doing a project on 'Time'. We are all looking forward to
our Mad Science assembly. Do look out for information
later in January about Mad Science Club starting again.

The Violin Concert with Ms Hurley was lovely, we have
so many talented musicians encouraged by our various
instrumental teachers. We were pleased to play Arnside
at football and score 9 goals! Many of our children took
part in the County Cross Country Event at Coniston.
We were delighted to win the South Lakeland heat of
the current round of the Health and Safety Quiz.

Do have a look at our web site for many photographs of
past events. www.burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk. A
big thank you to Sandy and Claire who cooked
Christmas lunch for over 150 of us on the last day of
term. The Book Fair was a huge success enabling us
to choose £620 of new books Thank you to all of you
who supported our Christmas Fair - we raised £460.
The Music Service is performing in school later this
month, a 'Jungle Jamboree' for the younger children
and 'Our Cumbria' for Years 5 and 6. MOTO continue
to sponsor us. We are very grateful for their support.
Already this term we have received some mini gardening
tools and seeds. We look forward to receiving the £1000
of non fiction books due later this term from them.

Our Poppy Appeal in school raised over £35 and the
Cookery Club sold biscuits for Children in Need and

raised over £20. We thoroughly  enjoyed working with
the Potter from Ingleton. We are delighted to have been
recognised by the National College as a NPQH
Development School. This means we will be taking
teachers from other schools on placement here as part
as their training for Headship.

We are still short of staff to supervise the children at
lunchtimes, both in the dining hall and outside on the
playground. If you are able to help, even on an occasional
basis please contact Helen in the office. We pay £7.95
a session and lunch is included. School meals for this
half term will cost £58. Milk for the half term is £5.22
and fruit for KS2 costs £3.77.

If you do have a problem, want some information about
an issue or would just like a chat then please contact
your child's teacher. If you are still concerned then please
come and see me or Mr Thexton our Deputy Head.
Mrs Boxford is Head of Key Stage 1 and Mrs Pratt is
our Special Educational Needs Co ordinator. We will
always try and do what we can to help.

We can all be contacted either by email at
admin@burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk, just mark the
email for the attention of the person you would like it
forwarded to, or you may prefer to telephone or just to
pop in at the end of the day.
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More than a book

The Vicar Writes...

Paul

If you would like to request prayer for yourself or for
anyone else, please contact Paul on 781391.

Prayer Requests

Little Fishes
Little Fishes is an activity session for pre-school children
(age 0-4). Sessions will typically have a bible-based story
followed by a craft activity.

It’s free! Snacks for the tiddlers & tea and coffee for the
parents/carers. 1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month, term-
time only, times: 2.00 - 3.00pm St. James’ Church,
Burton.

New fishes always welcome, why not come along and
see what it’s all about.

For more info contact Jo Dugdale: 01524 781928.

How do we know what God is like? Look at the stars
and they tell you he’s big. Gaze at a sunset and know
that he’s amazingly creative. But looking at what
someone has made can only tell you so much. To find
out what someone is really like, how they think, and
what they want,  you have to hear them speak. And
that’s what’s special about this ancient collection of 66
books we call the Bible. It is God speaking to us.

Even though it was written by people, the Bible contains
God’s words.  All Scripture is God-breathed (2 Timothy
3:16). That doesn’t mean God dictated the Bible one
word at a time but rather that the Holy Spirit guided the
authors of the various biblical books so that what we
have in our hands are God’s thoughts and not just
human opinions. That’s why Christians call the Bible
God’s word.

Since God cannot lie (Titus 1:1) we can be sure that
the Bible is true. What it says about God is right. What
is says about human beings is right. God’s word is truth
(John 17:17), the very standard by which we measure
the truth or falsehood of everything else we see and
hear.

The Bible is not a cold instruction manual but a love
letter in which God pours out his heart to us his
creatures, clearly outlining what we need to know about
him, about ourselves and about his plans for us and the
world. It is where we discover the astonishing truth of
what God has done for us in sending his Son, Jesus

Christ, into the world to rescue us from our rejection of
him and, as such, the Bible is a priceless treasure. Here’s
how the Psalmist puts it: The law from your mouth is
more precious to me than thousands of pieces of silver
and gold… How sweet are your words to my taste,
sweeter than honey to my mouth. Your word is a lamp
to my feet and a light for my path.  (Psalm 119:72, 103,
105)

God’s words are not just information but, living, powerful
words which impact our lives in astonishing ways. That’s
why Christians spend much time and effort reading,
studying, hearing and discussing the Bible. So much
more than a book, the Bible is God’s loving gift to us. It
is God speaking to reveal himself and to save us.

Why not dip into God’s word and discover this for
yourself? If you’re not sure where to begin, try starting
with one of the four Gospels (Matthew, Mark, Luke and
John) which deal with Jesus’ life, death and resurrection.
If you’d like a free Bible or a free copy of one of the
Gospels then please do contact me on 781391 - I’d love
to help out.

Greenside, Holme, Carnforth,
Lancs. LA6 1PS

PRIVATE CHAPEL OF REST

EEEEEdwdwdwdwdward ard ard ard ard ddddduckett & uckett & uckett & uckett & uckett & sssssononononon

Tel. 01524 781232 (Joinery)
        01524 784211 (Funerals)

Joinery S pecialist s and
Funeral Directors
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St James’  Junior Church
SUNDAY CLUB (ages 3 to 11)

Meets in Burton Memorial Hall most Sundays at 10am

YO-YO GROUP (ages 11 to 16)
Meets most Sundays at 10am

For more information call 782758

February Services
St James' Burton & Holy T rinity Holme

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

Vicar: Paul  Baxendale 781391
Wardens: Michael  Carr 781283

Janis Wood 781241
Trevor  Wood 781241

Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590
Secretary: George  Flanders 781729
Organist: Kath  Mills 732194
Choir Leader: Kath  Mills 732194
Reader: David  Mills 732194

ST JAMES  &  HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH   TELEPHONE   NUMBERS

Sunday 7 February
10.00 Holy Communion Burton
11.00 Holy Communion Holme
06.00 Evening Church Burton

Sunday 14 February
08.00 Holy Communion (BCP) Burton
10.00 Family Service Burton
11.00 Morning Prayer Holme
06.00 Evening Church Burton

Sunday 21 February
10.00 Holy Communion Burton
11.00 Holy Communion Holme
06.00 Evening Church Burton

Sunday 28 February
10.00 HuB All-age service Holme
10.00 Morning Prayer (BCP) Burton
06.00 Evening Church Burton

Sunday Service:
10.30am

Whizz Kids  ::  Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01524 732626

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01524 732940

for further information

St. Mary's  R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

 Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

18 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for Worship
are held from 10.30 - 1 1.30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call:
01524 781601 or 01524 782052

or 01524 732336

SPOTTED DOG CHILDREN’S CENTRE
CLAWTHORPE HALL BUSINESS CENTRE

Tel : 01524 784321

For Pre-School Children
Aged 3 months T o 4 Years

Mobile Childcare Services available
For weddings, christenings, parties etc

Open daily Monday to Friday 7.30am - 6pm

Fully Qualified Childcare Staff
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Visitors £1.00 Membership £6 from Jan 1st yearly
More info from the secretary, Carole, on 782007

All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car park to
arrange lifts & share transport to the starting point.

(* less than 5 miles at a gentle pace *)

February W alks

BurtonBurtonBurtonBurtonBurton
FFFFFellwellwellwellwellw alkingalkingalkingalkingalking
SocietySocietySocietySocietySociety

Holme & District
Photographic Society

FEBRUARY MEETINGS

All meetings at Holme Parish Hall, at 7.45pm
unless otherwise stated

Visitors welcome at all meetings
More info from Frank Walton, 01524 782991

Burton W .I.
meeting at

Burton Memorial Hall

Competition: A Paper Weight
Hostesses:  Susan Williamson and Betty Scott

Contact: Helen Nixon 781048

The making of Rag Rugs
Speaker:  Jenny Johns

Thursday 1 1 February at 7.30pm Sunday 7 February - 12 noon
Loughrigg, 5.5 miles,
Leader: Kath Kirkman, 781245

Saturday 20 February - 9.30am
Angle Tarn, 8 miles.
Leader: Kath Kirkman, 781245

Wednesday 24 February - 1.00pm
Arnside Knott, *
Leader: Oenone Hutchinson, 782410

Other Event s
Monday 8 February - 7.30pm, BMH
Annual General Meeting

Tuesday 16 February - 7.30pm
Committee Meeting

Fri 5 Members Evening
Fri 12 Architecture Competition, entries for the Jim

Nicholson AV competition,
Wed 24 South Lakes KO at Kendal
Fri 26 Members’ Evening, entries for Night/Low

Level Light competition

Annual General Meeting

Holme & District
Local History Society

Monday 15 February
7.30pm in BMH

Visitors always welcome

followed by a speaker

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft Society

Demonstration
Picture Framing

Mike Johnson

Monday 22 February
7.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

~ Burton Village Online ~
www.burtonweb.org.uk

Your V irtual Community

Holme & District Flower Club

Ancient & Modern
Speaker: Ken Watson

Friday 1 February
7.30pm

Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Visitors welcome: £4 session
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Editorial... BN on Tape!

A reminder that Burton News can be obtained on audio
tape for those with a visual impairment.

Please contact Judith Ellis on 781057 for further details.

If you know of anyone who may like to receive BN regularly
each month, why not buy them an Annual Gift Subscription?

For £10 within the UK or £20 overseas they will receive a
copy of BN each month (11 copies per year). A great way for
family, friends and former residents to keep in touch with
what’s happening here in Burton. Anyone interested should
contact BN at the address below.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

Please send us your letters - articles - events
news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton
or post to BN, PO Box 86, Carnforth. LA6 1WY
or send by e-mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

LAST DATE FOR COPY FOR NEXT ISSUE
20 Feb for the March 2010  issue

Next Meeting (open to all readers)
Tuesday 16 February at 7.30pm in BMH

BURTON NEWS

Advertising rates for both Swap Shop or For Sale is £1 per
month per 3 lines  (must incl. a phone number).

Copy of advert & payment should be put into a sealed
envelope marked BN Sales & Swaps and left at the
newsagents or sent to our PO Box address (see bottom of
this page). Cheques payable to Burton News please.

AN & BJM

Dont drop it, bin it!

Keep
Burton
Tidy!

“Milkie” Mike
Like everyone else, we were stunned at the sudden loss of
“Milkie” Mike, and the tributes in this issue go some way to
show the regard in which he was held in the community.
Our deepest sympathies go to Mike’s family and friends.

I’m dreaming of a white...  everything !!
We might not get it often but when it comes it really lets us
know doesn’t it? What it also brought was a huge outbreak
of ‘community spirit’ where folks just dealt with it to the best
of their ability and with the tools available, and lent a helping
hand or more to their neighbours and to total strangers:
something we ourselves experienced on two occasions
during the snow (see page 12 for reader’s stories.)  Yes it
would have been nice to have loads of salt & grit to spread
and had this not been a nationwide phenomena then we’d
probably have got it. What it does show is that the years of
mild winters and the inevitable cutbacks of services have
reduced these to below the level where they can be as
effective as we would wish in such severe circumstances.
The flip side of that is, would we be willing to see council
spending on gritting every year at the level they were faced
with this year? We could have a huge fleet of gritting wagons
that spend years idle (and needing maintenance) but lots of
questions would be raised such as would these funds be
better spent elsewhere? It’s all about those who set the
budgets getting the balance right - so do let them know
what you think.

Have Your Say...
Talking of letting them know what you think, this month has
brought us a raft of consultation notices about waste tips,
wind farms, public loos, and probably the most important to
Burton: the Post Office. All these need your feedback to
help determine the future level of services, or developments
which might impact on our community, so do take a few
minutes to visit each of them and add your comments. It is
important - if we don’t say anything, we can’t complain at
the outcome, can we?

Finally a very Happy New Year to all our readers, advertisers
and our fantastic distribution team who brave the elements
to bring you BN every month!
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Cancer Care Cafe
Last Friday of every month

at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster
(just over Beaumont Bridge)

Open for T ea and Coffee
10.00 am - 12 noon

Free Parking
Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01524 381820

Every Monday at 7.15 pm
BMH Main Hall

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibility

For further info call John 01524 781707

Circuit Training

Every Friday at 6.15 pm
BMH Reception Room

The library van will be in the Memorial Hall car park
every Monday between 10.00 - 11.00 a.m.  Why not
pop along and save yourself a trip to Kendal?

County Libr ar y
Van Times

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays 10.45am-1 1.30am

Burton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art Group
Mondays 2:00 - 4:00 pm

Burton Memorial Hall

For more details tel. 782749

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the Memorial Hall. If
you are interested, why not contact the group leaders to
find out more about each session?

Monday 2 pm - 4pm Mary Newell, tel: 782749
Thursday 9.30 am - 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057
Friday 9.30 am - 12 noon Paula Firth, tel: 781984

Quiz Night at the Kings
Every W ednesday Evening

starts 9pm

The Burton Lunch Club meets every month in the Kings
Arms, Burton. The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your lunch please contact
Mrs Margaret Prady on 01524 781195.

S. Lakes Age Concern

BURTON LUNCH CLUB
(for over 55s)

LADIES BADMINT ON
Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1.30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone would
like to join the group please ask for more details
from Stephanie Micklethwaite on 781073.

Come and Join Us!Burton Memorial Hall

First Monday of Every Month
9.30 - 11.30am

Library Coffee Morning

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
781936

THE JAM BUTTIES
Local singers/Musicians

Saturday 6 February
All Welcome!

Pub Quiz
in aid of Burton Pre-School

Thursday 18 February
8.30 pm st art

Smithy Inn, Holme
Teams of 4 people

Supper and prizes provided on the night
Raffle and quiz money proceeds to Burton Pre-school
Please come along and join us for an entertaining night!!
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Community InfoCommunity InfoCommunity InfoCommunity InfoCommunity Info

NSPCC Child Protection
HELPLINE  0808 800 5000

Comm unity Transpor t
South Lak eland

If you need transport to hospital, doctor, dentist,
optician, etc., please contact Mrs. Lynn Herd 01524
781905.  If you could spare some time as a volunteer
driver you would be most welcome.

Enquiries to above or 01539 742637

CHILDLINE
FREEPHONE     0800 1111

KIDSCAPE   08451 205 204

Useful Phone Numbers
 Burton News Editors 01524 781306
 Burton Post Office 01524 781828
 Burton Morewood School01524 781627
 Dallam School 015395 63224
 QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 015242 71275
 CrimeStoppers 0800  555 111
 Police non-emergency 0845 33 00 247
 Kendal Library 01539 713520
 Kendal Hospital 01539 732288
 Lancaster Hospital 01524 65944

Council Switchboards
 Cumbria County Council01539 773000
 SLDC 01539 733333

No appointment necessary
Health Visitor:  Shirley Bennett  015395 64887

Monday  8.30am - 10.30am @ BMH

SURGER Y TIMES
Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only. To make appointments
please telephone  015395 63553

Child Health Clinic
1st Wednesday of each month

10.00 -11.00 am

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotline

0845 609 6609
to report road or p avement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre
on 0845 050 4434

email:  recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk?

FOR FURTHER INFORMA TION , CONTACT

THE CLERK  - Peter Smith
01524  782198

The Parish Council meets every month on the third
Thursday in the month at 7.30 pm in the Burton Memorial
Hall. Members of the public are always welcome to observe
the proceedings.  At each meeting there will be an opportunity
for members of the public to voice their concerns, under
agenda item OPEN FORUM.  The Parish Council hopes
that parishioners will take advantage of this.

Planning applications: Parishioners are asked to ensure
they notify the PC as well as the planning authority of any
comments or objections they have about any planning
application within the parish.

The Agenda of the next meeting and Minutes of the last
meeting are always available on the Parish Council notice
board outside the Burton Memorial Hall or on the Parish
Council website. On the website parishioners may find
contact details for the Clerk & Councillors, and
access the archive of PC agendas, minutes,
reports & newsletters.

www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk

LB PPPPPARISH CARISH CARISH CARISH CARISH COUNOUNOUNOUNOUNCILCILCILCILCIL
URURURURURTTTTTON-IN-KENDON-IN-KENDON-IN-KENDON-IN-KENDON-IN-KENDAAAAA

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by
the Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 773566 or send an e-
mail to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an appointment.

To arrange a marriage contact the Kendal Registrar.
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THE VIEWS  EXPRESSED WITHIN  BURTON NEWS ARE NOT NECESSARILY  THE  VIEWS  OF THE  EDITORIAL  COMMITTEE

ADVANCE DIARY DATES
Burton Lunch Club, Wednesday 10 February, Kings Arms
Burton Morewood School Half-Term Ends, 12 February, Break up for half term 3.15pm
Burton Pre-School Quiz, Thurs 18 February, 8.30pm, Smithy Inn, Holme
Burton Morewood School Half-Term Starts, 22 February, School reopens
Wear Red Evening in aid of the British Heart Foundation, Friday 26 February. Kings Arms
Burton Morewood School Governors Meeting, 1 March 7pm, Burton Morewood School
Burton Lunch Club, Wednesday 10 March, Kings Arms
Kent Estuary Neighbourhood Forum, Wed 17 March, 7.30pm, Preston Patrick Memorial Hall
Burton Morewood School Book Fair, Thurs 18 March, Burton Morewood School
Burton Morewood School Term Ends, 26 March, Finish for Easter 2.00pm
Burton Morewood School Term Starts, 12 April,  School reopens
Burton Lunch Club, Wednesday 14 April, Kings Arms
BADS Spring Production, Friday 23 & Saturday 24 April, 7.30pm, BMH (tickets on sale from 1 April)

Below: A very snowy Burton viewed
from Station Lane
photograph by Barry Morgan

The Kings Arms, Burton
Tel: 01524 781409

OPEN ALL DAY EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS

Quiz Night Every Wednesday 9pm

OPEN ALL DAY FRI/SAT/SUN FOR FOOD
2 meals for £10  - Mon to Thurs 12-2pm
 and 5.30 to 6pm, Fri and Sat 12 till 6pm

[ Flash your (bus) pass = 2 meals for £8 ]
Feb 7 - Yorkshire Pudding Day

Every meal: Free yorkshire pud + onion gravy

Feb 12 to 14 Valentine's weekend
3 course menu £19.95 per person

A rare sight of the frozen and
snow covered canal at Burton,
taken during the recent snowy
spell between Christmas and
New Year
photograph by Edward Ellis

Didn’t it snow!


